Your Ref: MCUI1091/2015 (731728)
(4t December 2015)

ATT: Donna Graham

64-66 Front St Mossman

Dear Donna,

Please find attached correspondence regarding the information request received
13 October 2015.

The below details correspond to your request for further information regarding
my MCU proposal for electronic mountain bike tours. Numbers correspond to
the numbered questions you sent.

1. See attached below

2. See attached below

3. Tracks are to be maintained by hand labour only (shovel and rake), no
machinery will be required for maintenance. The tracks are separated
into a basic loop and an experienced loop that includes a crossing of Myall
creek.

When utilizing the experienced loop, crossing Myall creek, the groups will
be Stopping and walking all bikes through the waterway environment.
This will minimise disturbance to the waterway by eliminating the
potential high impact shock to the water, caused by bikes travelling at
speed. Note that the creek is seasonal and rarely contains flowing water
more than 20cm deep.

4. No trail markings are proposed, they are not necessary as it is a guided
loop tour. The existing trails are substantially wide and easy to follow.

5. The trails may be subject to standard mountain bike use for maintenance.
However, no standard mountain bike use is proposed for the tour
operations.

6. We plan to be open seven days per week, with tours operating between
7am-6pm.

7. All tour guides operating the tour are required to carry a first aid kit and
to hold current first aid certificates as per our insurance plan. This is
coupled with 2way/UHF radio service to Mason'’s Store in case of an
emergency.

If further information is required please do not hesitate to contact me on
4098 0043 or via email.

Kind regards,

Jordan Rogers






